Llanbister Community Council. Minutes of General Meeting 

Date: Wednesday 8th August 2018  Time: 7.30   Venue: Llanbister Community Hall

1. Apologies received: 
Janet Thomas. Gwyn Morgan
2. Members Present: Darren Rogers (Chair),  Wayne Bowen, Raymond Lewis. 
       Marc Williams, Geoff Morgan,  County Cllr Rachel Powell.  David Horne (Clerk)

3. Declaration of Interest:  

None

4. Minutes of the Last Meeting(s)
May 2018 – It was proposed by Geoff Morgan and seconded by Marc Williams               

that the minutes of the May 2018 meeting were a true record and were duly signed

July 2018 - It was proposed by Geoff Morgan and seconded by Wayne Bowen              

that the minutes of the July 2018 meeting were a true record and were duly signed
5. Matters Arising from Minutes 
a) Clerk’s Salary - Clerk has continued to keep a log of hours spend transacting                

council business. Councils have discussed the issue of a salary rise and it was proposed by Wayne Bowen and seconded by Raymond Lewis that the salary be increased to £1200 per annum (effective immediately). It was also proposed by                Wayne Bowen and seconded by Raymond Lewis that the salary be reviewed prior to the precept calculation for 2019/20. Clerk to action
b) GDPR – Security & Confidentiality Policy (Draft). Geoff Morgan obtained a draft policy that other councils have adopted and forwarded it to Clerk as requested last meeting. Clerk has adapted the wording to reflect Llanbister Community council and forwarded it on to councillors for their perusal prior to this meeting. It was proposed by Geoff Morgan and seconded by Wayne Bowen that the policy be adopted. It was duly signed by Chair and Clerk
c) Defibrillator – Training has been arranged for September 6th. Councillors are to  spread the word around and Clerk to publish the event on as many social media sites as possible including contacting the hall committee to get them on board as well. 

d) Lease Additions. There have been no further developments in this issue since July. Chair has attempted to contact Philip Sherrard at Powys CC but with no response. It is thought that he may be on leave. We are ready to proceed with the lease additions relating to the swimming pool. Powys CC have agreed to amend item 3.1 and remove No.4. It was proposed by Geoff Morgan and seconded by Wayne Bowen that Chair should contact Philip Sherrard and finalise the lease additions and proceed with James Grieves’ recommendations and get the lease signed as soon as possible 
e) Hall Committee Issues. Following on from last meeting there are some outstanding issues that must be clarified. Chair sent an email to all councillors subsequent to July’s minutes. In her absence Janet Thomas sent a letter which was read out by Chair. In light of her comments there was a general consensus that the matter should now be closed as this issue has been disruptive to the smooth running of the council. Geoff Morgan did not agree with this and said he would give Janet until the next council meeting!

It was proposed by Marc Williams and seconded by Wayne Bowen that we draw a line under this and that if Geoff wishes to pursue this matter then he must do so through official external means such as the Powys CC monitoring officer or the council ombudsman. The proposal was passed with a majority vote  
f) Code of Conduct Appendix - Protocol for the transaction of business by councillors outside of meetings. As agreed at the previous meeting the protocol has been typed up formally. It was proposed by Wayne Bowen and seconded by              Marc Williams that the protocol be signed, dated and appended to the existing code of conduct adopted in October 2017. All members present signed the protocol.
g) OVW National Conference – 2 places have been booked and paid for as agreed at the previous meeting. Delegates will be contacted directly
6. Planning –  
a) Receive decision notices 11/05/18 to 13/07/18. This was sent out to all councillors
7. Correspondence

1- Receive copy of email sent by CCllr Rachel Powell to highways dept at PCC relating to cattle grids. This was sent out to councillors
2- Receive email from David Thompson relating to freedom of information issues. This was sent out to councillors

3- Receive email from PCC relating to road closure notification at Felindre. This was sent out to councillors

4- Receive email from OVW relating to Independent Review panel. This was sent out to councillors

5- Receive email from OVW relating to the OVW Conference for Wales in September in Llandudno

6- Receive email from NHS Wales relating to Powys 111 and GP out of hours service
8. Finance

      Savings Account balance as at 5th August 2018           £1,072.95                            

      Community Account balance as at 5th August 2018        £3.824.80
         Balance as at 5th July 2018 - No bank statement has been received prior to    

         meeting
      Unpresented cheques 
      100404 Julie Rees – Internal Audit            
      100406 HMRC – Clerk’s PAYE (Apr, June, July)

      100407 Clerks Wages and expenses (June)

      100408 Jodi May (Cenotaph)

      100409 Steve Thomas – Defibrillator cabinet

      100410 OVW – Annual conference delegate fees       
      Income (as part of above balance) - None      
      Outgoings as part of the above balance – None      
9) Business to be transacted
a) protocol for the exclusion of members of the public and members of the press from councils meetings in view of the sensitive nature of the business to be transacted and that it would not be in the public interest for the press and public to be present for that particular item of business. Clerk to action
10) Any Other Business

a- War memorial. Jodi May reported an issue with the memorial that may require removal or repair. There is a black forged metal frame bolted to the ground in front of memorial. Clerk has inspected it and it needs looking into. Who does it belong to? Can we remove it? Can we repair it (Apply for grant next year from Powys). In addition would council consider enhancing the surrounding fence with some large poppies and the acquisition of a silent soldier? Clerk to action
b- County Councillor Rachel Powell informed the council that Cllr John Brunt OBE had sadly passed away. There will be a memorial afternoon on 3rd September 2018 at the Metropole Hotel in Llandrindod Wells at 3pm. Anyone wishing to attend should contact elizabeth.protheroe@powys.gov.uk
11) Date of Next meeting  Wednesday 3rd October 2018 at7.30pm
The meeting was closed at 8.50pm
